

Nine Patch Newsletter

Year 15, Volume 8

April, 2014

1

2013-2014 Executive:

PRESIDENT - Susan Hayden – 323-1999

VICE PRESIDENT - Catherine Sutherland – 328-8753

PAST PRESIDENT - Kathy Boone – 328-9816
SECRETARY - Barbara Long – 375-6752
TREASURER - Joan Prosser – 594-0440
REGISTRAR - Gail Lawrence – 324-9119

WEBSITE: http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com

Committees:

FABRIC QUARTER DRAW COMMITTEE—Marilyn Sarchfield- nicalendar@hotmail.com

Catherine Sutherland—ecci@nb.aibn.com

WEB SITE—Trisha Robinson—trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

PHONE COMMITTEE—Linda Markey— njmarkey@aernet.ca; Vicki Albright—

vnalbright@hotmail.com

 $\textbf{PHOTOGRAPHY}-Trisha\ Robinson-trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net$

LIBRARY - Shelley Dionne - redquilts64@gmail.com

Janis Richard – twinjanr@gmail.com

RETREAT - Susan Hayden – hayden7@nbnet.nb.ca - Barbara Long –

barbara779@gmail.com; Trisha Robinson - trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

GATHERING OF THE GUILDS - Kathy Boone - boonegk@nbnet.nb.ca

REFRESHMENTS – Kathy Boone – boonegk@nbnet.nb.ca

SEMINARS/WORKSHOPS – Kathy Bennett – kbennett@aernet.ca – Betty Butler –

jchinook1@yahoo.ca - Trisha Robinson - trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

SUPER SATURDAY - Doreen Antworth - d.antworth@hotmail.com - Janet Melanson -

melansg@nbnet.nb.ca

PROGRAM - Olivia Flewelling - oliviaflewelling91@gmail.com - Debra Flewelling -

dflewelling@treeoflifeathome.com

QUILT SHOW 2015 - Shari Gillis - shari.gillis8@gmail.com

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE - Ellen Kee - bkee@nb.sympatico.ca

NINE PATCH NEWLETTER - Trisha Robinson - trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

THE NEXT MEETING IS MONDAY, April 7th, 2014 AT SAINT GERTRUDES'S CHURCH HALL, BEGINNING A 7:00 P.M. DOORS SHOULD BE OPEN BY 6:30 P.M.

Inside this issue:

President's mes- 2 sage

Treasurer's Report

Agenda 3

February minutes 3-4

Committee Re- 5-8

ports

Notice to Mem- 8— hers 10

Pat LaPierre 10 workshop Info

2014 Retreat 11 Registration

Form





It is early morning, and as I write this I am looking at the beautiful yellow daffodils which I bought from the Canadian Cancer Society peeking at me from the vase on my kitchen table. They are my inspiration to be patient because Spring will come – eventually! In defiance of Mother Nature, after our meeting I'm going to start my tomato plants, even though it doesn't seem possible that we'll be gardening soon.

Sandra and I are looking forward to attending "Gathering of the Guilds" this weekend at Villa Madonna. We'll certainly get inspired, and share some of that inspiration with you at our meeting.

We're getting lots of ladies from Keswick to join us on our bus trip, so it's a go. There are still more seats, so please try and recruit others. Let's fill the bus!

The Pat LaPierre classes are held later this month – another great learning opportunity for us, and something to look forward to.

Quilt and be happy!

Sue

Treasurer's Report Submitted by Joan Prosser February 28, 2014

Balance at January 31, 2014			\$11,736.81
Income:	Bus Tour Payments	1350.00	
	Pat LaPierre Workshop Fat Quarter Draw	600.00 104.35	
			2,054.35
			<u>\$13,791.16</u>
Expenses:	Program	65.75	
	Community Quilts	29.05	
	Refreshments	3.47	
	Bank Fee	2.00	
			100.27
Balance at February 28, 2014			\$13,690.89

Woodstock Quilt Guild

Agenda - April 7th, 2014

<u>Opening Remarks</u>

Approval of Agenda—as distributed

Approval of March 3rd, minutes—as published in April, 2014. Newsletter

Business Arising from the Minutes:

Correpondence

New Business: - "Edventures" presentation

-Nominating Committee Report-Gathering of the Guilds report

-CQA Challenge report from Catherine

Committee reports as per Newsletter:

- Fabric Draw - Community Quilts

- Web Site - Quilt Show

- Super Saturday

- Refreshments

- Sunshine

- Newsletter

- Program

- Instructors/Seminars

- Library

- Retreat

Show and Tell

Break

Fabric Draw

Program

NEXT MEETING: - MONDAY, May 5th, 2014

Woodstock Quilt Guild Minutes - March 3, 2014

President Sue Hayden welcomed everyone.

Kathy Bennett introduced Sande Gunning from River Gallery. Sande had a shop set up with wool and batiks for sale. Sande's shop offers over 1000 bolts of batiks and a wide selection of over 200 bolts of wools and rughooking supplies. She presented a trunk show of various wool projects made from off the bolt and hand-died wools.

Sue extended sympathy to members who had lost loved ones in recent weeks: Marg Caldwell [brother], Crystal Brown [mother-in-law], Shirley Dunphy [daughter, Sheila] and Sandra Quartermain [daughter, Karen]

Motion: That the agenda in Newsletter be approved as amended at the meeting. Catherine Sutherland/Vicki

Albright. Carried

Motion: That the minutes of the February 2014 meeting be approved as published in the March Newsletter. Judy Boyd/Joyce Richard. Carried.

Correspondence

A thank you card was received from Shirley Dunphy for kindnesses shown during recent family loss.

A thank you card was received from Suzanne Hunter for the quilt given to Ian.

New Business

1. Nominating Committee – Our constitution calls for the Nominating Committee to be comprised of 3 members: Past President [Catherine Sutherland], someone from current Executive [Susan Hayden] and a member at large. Annette Dykeman volunteered to be the member at large.

2. Gathering of the Guilds – April 4-6 in Saint John - Sandra Culberson and Susan will represent us. They have been collecting various items from members to represent projects done in the last two years to represent Super Saturdays, guild challenges, patterns from members, work from Octogenarians to use in their trunk show and guild report. Members were invited to contact them if they had something they wanted to submit.

Committee Reports

<u>Legacy</u> – Kathy Bennett and Linda MacAfee represented the guild at the Centennial ElementarySchool's Fine Arts day as part of our Legacy project. Students cut fabric and glued it to a background pattern on paper. Forty-eight students participated.

Super Saturday -

- February's class had to be cancelled so it has been moved to May 17.
- March 15 Janet Wright will be doing paper piecing. Details of supplies needed are listed in the March newsletter.
- April 12 Betty Doherty will be doing a project that turns a sweat shirt into a nice sweater. Members need to sign up tonight as supplies need to be purchased. Details are listed in the March newsletter.

<u>Bus Trip</u> – July 25^{th} – 27^{th} weekend. Members can still sign up. It is now open to non-members and other guilds. Second deposit of \$50 is due. We need 10 more people so please recruit your friends.

<u>Community Quilts</u> – Thank you to the nineteen women who tied 9 quilts in a day. More kits are available from Jolene. Orphan blocks are welcomed as well.

<u>Instructors</u> – Pat LaPierre – April 24-26, 9-4 - \$20 for members/\$30 for non-members at Elk's Club; single day workshop offered three times. 15 per class. Only 4 spots left [2 on each day]

<u>Library</u> – 2 new books; *Simply Charming* is a book of large size quilts made from charm packs.

2014 Retreat is Sept 18-20 weekend at the Villa Madon-

na. Dates coincide with Saint John quilt show. Registration will be open at April meeting. Save the date!

Show & Tell - Members showed various items they had completed this month.

Fabric Draw – 2 prizes – winners were: Carolyn McBride, Kathy Boyd-Brennan.

Program - Theme: Old Blocks With An Updated Look

<u>Deb's Discovery #4</u> – there are many ways to update traditional blocks. A hand out of differences between traditional and modern quilting was provided.

Traditional and modern examples of these blocks were displayed and discussed:

- Churn-dash block [9-patch block category] Shoo fly is a variation; Monkey Wrench; Prairie Queen
- Pinwheel block –
- Dresden plate pattern popular in 30's

For further information on the topic, members could resource the book *Modern Designs For Classic Quilts*

Challenges:

- 1. Bring in a quilt that has modern features to the April meeting to have your name entered in a draw.
- 2. Crayon Challenge Members were given 2 crayons and an instruction sheet. Project must be with fabrics of shades of colours of your crayons + 1 neutral; no size requirement. Winners will be decided by viewer's choice in June.

Next Meeting: Monday, April 7, 2014

Meeting Adjourned at 9:15

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Long

Committee Reports

Super Saturdays

Super Saturday is April 12 from 9am-3pm

Teacher is Betty Doherty -The sweat shirt

Supplies for this class is: 1 sweat shirt one size larger than you normally buy all sewing supplies and small sharp scissors (small Fiskars will do fine) The paper for the sweat shirt is provided by Super Saturday. You will receive paper for one shirt only. If you wish to do another sweat shirt and there is paper left over we will sell it to you. This class is closed no more can sign up.

Thanks

Doreen Antworth





Program Committee

Hello everyone!

This month we have several things planned and lots of hand outs!:

A few quick reminders:

- -If you would like to participate in the crayon challenge, but missed picking your colours last month, stop by before the meeting and get your bundle.
- -Also, don't forget to bring your modern quilt examples, and enter in the draw before the meeting begins.
- -Finally, there is a few more Story Time spots to be filled (May and June.) Don't be shy!

Thanks for your enthusiastic support!

Debbie and Olivia



Library Committee:



Janice will be taking a deserved break from the Library Committee come fall. She has faithfully served two years and Janice, you will be missed. So, there is an opening on this committee for YOU! I cannot do it alone and would love to have YOU volunteer to join me:) If YOU are interested, please let me know. The biggest part of this job is being committed to arriving at 6:15p.m. so that library can be set up for when quilter's start arriving at 6:30.....easy peasy!

Shelley Dionne

Seminar Committee



Free Motion Quilting Course with Pat LaPierre -

April 24, 25, 26, 2014

The supply list for this course is attached at the end of the March newsletter and on page 10 of this newsletter. The course will run from 9am - 4pm (Elks Club) although Pat says she will keep you until you "get it"!! Should be a fun day! We have only 3 openings on Friday and 2 on Saturday left.

If anyone is interested please email Kathy Bennett <u>kben-nett@aernet.ca</u> to save a spot! There are 4 spots remaining—3 on Friday and 1 on Saturday. You can let Trisha or Betty know if you are interested in one of these classes on Monday night. This class will be well worth your \$20.00. All registration fees are due at the April meeting and are non-refundable.

Also, we are looking for volunteers to bring goodies for the breaks in the morning and mid afternoon (cookies, muffins, fruits, cheese or whatever). If you could give your name and what you plan to bring to Betty at the Monday night meeting, your help will be very much appreciated. Coffee and tea will be supplied. Remember to bring your lunch if you are not planning to go out for it.

We looking forward to seeing you at the classes

Cheers: Kathy, Betty, Trisha

Computer Corner with Shelley Dionne

Oh, I love things that come free lol. And even better, I love sharing free things....now if only house-cleaner's came free, I'd be all set lol!

www.fatcatpatterns.com/free.html

: at Fat Cats you will find pages of images that are free to print off that are great for fusible applique. Something to add to just about any quilt.

www.cluckclucksew.com/p/my-tutorials.html

Over at cluckclucksew (don't you just love that name!), she has some sweet, bright and cheery projects perfect for putting you in the spring spirit

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE April, 2014



I just wanted to pass some good news to you and our quilting friends. Please let them know my daughter Sharlene Monteith had surgery in Fredericton on Wednesday, March 26th to repair her problems. Everything went well and she is doing well! We are so thankful as it was a complicated surgery. She will be released from hospital probably in a few days and will be coming to our home to recover. Thanks to all who showed concern.

Sincerely, Carolyn McCready

It has been a quiet month for the Sunshine Committee with nothing to report. Submitted by Ellen Kee

FROM THE V.P.

Just as a point of interest, I submitted our inches to Canadian Quilter yesterday. We had between 8000 to 11,000 inches each month that was recorded with a total of 63,684. I'm sure it was, in reality, a much higher number because I was so often distracted oohing and aahing that I forgot to write down the size.

Catherine

REGISTRAR

NOTE FROM THE REGISTRAR

Please note the following change to Gayle Ebbett's e-mail address— Gayle Ebbett – <<u>gayleebbett@rogers.com</u>> effective immediately.

Thanks, Gail Lawrence



Quilt Show Committee

The Woodstock Quilt Guild Quilt show will be held at the Carleton Civic Centre in the new Field House. It will be held on Friday May 1 and Saturday May 2, 2015. Put these dates on your calendar. The topic of the show will be "A Kaleidoscope of Quilts". This means feel free to use your imaginations and talents. Go For It!

Shari Gillis, Chairperson

NOTICE TO QUILTERS

Hand Quilter's Available

The following names have been given as contacts to obtain hand quilting services:



- * **Hazel Fowler (WQG member)** 9 Fowler Lane, Florenceville, N.B., E7L 2Z5, 392-5233
- * **The Woodstock Wesleyan Church** has a group of ladies who meet there on Wednesdays and are willing to quilt for anyone who would like to have a quilt hand quilted. There fee is donated to "The Village of Hope," a center for drug rehabilitation located near Tracy, N.B.

Contact Gwen Know at 325-2507 OR Judy Clark at 328-3759 for more

information.

- * **Lois Clark**—quilts in her own home. 328-2528
- * **Ruth** Lawrence—375-6132
- * Esther Lawrence—375-4537



Cat Beds still wanted......

Remember to keep those throwaway scraps coming in. This is a continuous project to keep both DunRomin, Florenceville and the Debec Animal Shelter supplied with beds for the homeless cats (and small dogs, too!). All contributions are happily accepted by

Trisha. Just bring them to the monthly meetings. If you are making the outer shell, the size is approximately 14" x 20" and please be sure to remove all paper, pins/needles.....only scrap fabric should be stuffed in the shells. Thank you!

Bus Tour Monies.....

If you missed the February/March meetings, the second deposit of \$50.00 was due. So remember to bring your second deposit to the April meeting and give it to Susan for record keeping. The seats are filling up fast and this is going to be a great trip to celebrate the fifteen years of our Guild's existence.

Quilt Frame for sale

Any one interested in a guilt frame ????

I'm not able to quilt anymore. I have for sale a quilt grip frame, size 28x48, plastic frame, easy to put together and take down (am all about easy) goes up in seconds...no reasonable price refused.....if anyone is interested call Beth Jones, at 375-4710 if no answer, leave a message I'll get back to you....(Mary Maxine has a picture in their magazine.)

Thank you Beth Jones

Nominating Committee Request

Calling all Woodstock Quilt Guild members! We need your help.

We, the nominating committee, Annette Dykeman, Catherine Sutherland, and Sue Hayden NEED YOU!!

We are looking for members who would consent to being nominated for an executive position. We are also looking for members to look after one of our many committees.

We know that some of you are shy.....but get over it please!!! We would appreciate hearing from you. If you are absolutely unable to commit, perhaps you know of another member who would. We have a wealth of talent in our guild, and it takes many people to make everything work as well as it does. PLEASE contact one of us next week.

We would love to hear from you. If you're feeling shy, just put on a funny hat and call or e-mail! We look forward to filling our nominating slate and committee positions <u>next week</u>, as we have to present our nominating committee report at our next meeting on April 7th.

Annette Dykeman <u>dykemans@nbnet.nb.ca</u> 328-2152
Catherine Sutherland <u>ecci@nb.aibn.com</u> 328-8753
Sue Hayden <u>hayden7@nbnet.nb.ca</u> 323-1999

We look forward to hearing from you!

Currie's Home Décor is looking for a part time seamstress. Position available immediately. For more information please contact Susan at 328-2861

CURRIE'S HOME DECOR

Woodstock NB

506-328-2861

www.currieskcups.com

Quilt Show Invitation

A quilt show is being held at Faith Memorial Church in Florenceville on April 25th and 26th 2014. The church is located at 175 Burnham Road. Admission is \$7 and includes refreshments. Times are as follows:

Friday April 25 4 pm - 8 pm

Saturday April 26 10 am – 3 pm

Members of the Woodstock Quilt Guild have been invited to contribute quilts for display. If you are interested in displaying one of your quilts, you may drop it off on Wednesday the 23rd from 4-6 pm, or Thursday the 24th from 1-5 pm. If you have any questions, please contact Joyce Green 392-5939

Creative Machine Quilting Pat LaPierre

Supply List

- One yard of plain or mottled fabric
- o starch and iron dry LEAVING FACTORY FOLD
- o 21 x 36 batting will fit exactly
- O Anchor together with a few small safety pins approximately 8" apart
- o 50 weight cotton thread in bobbin
- O Rayon, Poly or Cotton thread in fun colors for top
- o Free-motion foot for your machine. If you purchase one just before class, be certain it fits your machine.
- O Please be sure your machine is complete with the manual, cord and foot pedal
- O Water soluble marker usually blue
- o Scissors

Extension cords and power bars

Supreme Slider will be available in class at discount price if you wish to purchase.

Pat Lapierre

1 207 266-3124

Patlapierre38@gmail.com

www.supremeslider.com

2014 Woodstock Quilt Guild Retreat

Thursday, September 18 - Saturday 20 or Sunday 21

Name:	Phone:
Address:	
Email:	
I plan on leaving: Saturday (\$205.0	00) Sunday (\$295.00)
All Monies due by September 8, 2014 (Pleas	se make cheque payable to Woodstock Quilt Guild)
Enclosed is my sign up fee of \$50.00) to hold my place, and a
post-dated check for	
September 8th for the balance. Sunday (\$50	0.00 plus \$155.00) or Monday (\$50.00 plus \$245.00)
Enclosed is the total fee for my reti	reat.
Please list any food allergies or dietary restr	rictions:
Do you have a room request based on phys	sical limitations?
I snore ©	
Please return registration form and payme	nt to any of our hostesses:
Susan Hayden – Remax Office on 299 Conne	ell Street 328-9143
Barbara Long – 11119 Route 130, Somerville	e 375-6752
Trish Robinson – 73 Parkhurst Dr., Grafton	328-6878

Register Early!

Registration will be open to other guilds after June 3rd, if space allows.



Janet and Students—Paper piecing technique



Picture Gallery



Sande Cunning Trunk Show



Amazing Whole Cloth machine quilting by Debi Flewelling



Barbara Long and quilt for grandchild